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May 10, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E 
Dear Councilmember Ferguson:
Attached is a proposed ordinance authorizing King County’s sale of surplus real property referred to as the Pole Yard property, to Mark Lee and Paula Larsen, and Barry Michael and Sharon Lee Briskman.  This property is a residentially zoned vacant lot located on Vashon Island within Council District Eight.
The .86-acre subject property was acquired by King County in 1906 as part of its development of the Vashon Island Highway.  The parcel subsequently served as a storage yard and became known as the “Pole Yard.”  It is now an unused asset of the King County Department of Transportation, Roads Services Division (Roads).  The site is a somewhat level, square-shaped, residential parcel zoned RA5 in unincorporated King County on Vashon Island.  It fronts the east side of Vashon Highway SW in the 21600 block (Assessor’s Parcel Number 082203-9040).  
The Pole Yard has no water service as the local water utility, Vashon Water District 19, established a moratorium on new residential water lines in the 1990s.  No sewer system is available and the property has insufficient room for both a well and septic system.  Natural gas and electric service are available.

Roads has identified no further need for the Pole Yard and has declared it surplus.  Pursuant to King County Code 4.56.100, notices were circulated to other county departments by the Facilities Management Division (FMD).  No agency has expressed interest and the Pole Yard does not meet the criteria for affordable housing as it is located in a rural area with no access to sewer or water.  Pursuant to King County Code 4.56.100, FMD declared the Pole Yard surplus to the King County’s present and foreseeable needs on September 1, 2009.  
The Pole Yard was appraised for $20,000.   Pursuant to King County Code 4.56.100(4), FMD listed it for sale with the Northwest Multiple Listing Service.  Two adjacent residential owners (the Larsens and Briskmans) offered the full list price of Twenty Thousand Dollars ($20,000).  Their plan is to maintain the property as a small park-like lot for the local residents to enjoy as a neighborhood retreat.  The buyers have provided proof of their ability to purchase for cash upon approval of the sale, and all contingencies in the sale agreement have been waived.  Pursuant to King County Code 4.56.080, the council must approve the sale of county-owned real property.  
King County staff recommends the proposed transaction as being consistent with the highest and best use of the property.  Roads has not used this property in many years and is pleased to release it from its inventory.
Should you have any questions, please contact Kathy Brown, Facilities Management Division Director, at 206-296-0630.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive 
Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council  

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)

Sid Bender, Capital Budget Supervisor, OMB
Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive

    Services (DES)
Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, DES
Harold Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)
Linda Dougherty, Division Director, Roads Services Division, DOT
